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Community News  
In June? Yes! Summertime news is here.  

Town Hall Meetings  

We have scheduled meetings to inform the  
membership (that’s you) about how we plan to keep our  
community current. They will be in person and on Zoom. 

 Zoom log in information is on page 11 with the Calendar 

 

June 6th at 7 PM, we will have an open forum to discuss the  
E-Voting vendor/platform. 

       AND  

We will have discussion about the proposed amendment updates that 
we plan to ask the membership to vote on later this year. Starting 
with Capital Contributions. Show up to stay informed. 

 
June 20th at 6 PM, our Bulk Media Technology Committee will be 
presenting information about possible media options for the  
future.    
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TOWN HALL MEETINGS  
June 2023 

Dear Members,   
At our last Board Meeting on May 16, 2022 the Board approved the E-Voting Resolution  
and upon vendor selection, it will be executed.  This is an exciting time, because you will 
now have a new, safe, easier and more cost effective way to vote. 

 
The Board also announced that they will be holding Town Hall 
Meetings. The first one is on June 6th and we will have an open 
forum about the E-Voting platforms and  the proposed amend-
ment for Capital Contributions, which you can read on page 7.  
 

This will be the first of a series of town hall meetings to discuss the proposed amendments 
that you will be asked to vote on at a later date.  We plan to hold one town hall meeting on 
the 1st Tuesday of the month.  
(please check for updates) 
 
On June 20th at 6 PM the Bulk Media Technology  
Committee will be having their town hall  
meeting at 6 PM which is right before the  
board meeting.  We hope everyone attends  
to hear the results of the survey that many of  
you have completed. It is also your opportunity  
to ask all the questions you want. 
 
BE THERE OR BE SQUARE 
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President’s Message – From the Board Meeting on May 16, 2023 

Tonight, we plan is to move forward and enact Electronic Voting or E-Voting. The required notice was once 
again sent out. 

It’s been a rather quiet month. There have been no pool or spa issues. We did learn that the big dump of 
water only resulted in about $140 in additional water charges. 

One of tonight’s agenda items is to continue previous discussions on document amendments. As you may 
know, our documents are now 45 years old. While there have been some changes over the years, most of 
them are outdated and, in reality, restrict your Association from conducting its business in accordance with 
today’s statutes. The plan is to keep this discussion open over the next few months and to include “Town 
Hall” meetings in order to educate our members on the proposed changes and to allow their input before 
the proposed changes are put out to membership vote, hopefully by the end of this year. 

I must not forget to extend our thanks to Jo-Ann and her Entertainment Committee for their devotion to 
planning and executing events that are both fun and enjoyable. These events are part of what makes up 
“community.” If you haven’t already, please consider attending these events and showing your support for 
their efforts.         
          Thank you, 
          Jean LeGrys 
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      ***NEW OPENING TIME ***  
        SUNDAY, June 4th  

 

  Doors open 12:15, play starts around 1:00 
 Yes!  There will be Bingo over the summer. In order to start promptly at 1:00, we ask 
that you arrive no later than 12:45. Please bring small denominations of $$$$. 
Changing $20 bills is time-consuming and causes the line to get long. Please bring $1 
and $5 bills to help us out.  
   
Refreshments are served halfway through play. Decaf coffee, decaf iced tea, cookies or cake, and sugar-free is 
available. No charge for the refreshments! For only $5, you can participate in everything, have refreshments, 
and visit with friends and neighbors. Hope to see you there!  
 
 Save the date: In July, we will have it on July 9, as the first weekend is 4th of July weekend. Many people may 
have other plans. August will be August 6. 
 
   Call Jan Novy if you have questions. 561-703-9455. 

      President's Message 
 
On Wednesday, June 28th our luncheon meeting will be at Olive Garden in the Promenade Shops, 1001 N. Congress 
Avenue, Boynton Beach  at 1 PM.  
For reservations, please call or email me. 
 
The Food collection box was picked up at the end of May.  Thank you to those that donated food.  The box was filled 
to the brim.  Keep up the good work.  People are in need of food all year long and your donations really help. 
 
Future luncheon dates are July 26th and August 23rd.  All luncheons will be at 1 PM.  Contact me for your reservation. 
 
Sandy Steinberg 
sandy@cocowoodlakes.com 
561-699-3491  this is my new phone number. 

Stay in the Know 
Get on our email list  to stay up to date with community news and updates.  

Email your request to Office@CocoWoodLakes.com 
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Pizza Night: Thursday June 15 
At the Pool 

 If  you  haven't  joined us before, please come! 
We sit around, chat, meet our neighbors and eat 
delicious pizza from Avellino's.  Or you can always 
bring your own food and of course, your favorite 
beverage . It's also a drama free zone ... no 
politics, no dirty laundry.  

Place your pizza order by 5:30, 2 slices for 
$7.00 (cash only), choice of plain cheese, cheese 
& pepperoni or veggie. 

Another option ... if you want to order something 
else from Avellino's menu, call & place your order 
& pay for it and tell them to have Len, from CWL, 
pick it up with the pizza order around 6:15.  Let  
Len know if you place an order so he can be sure 
to pick up your order.  Looking forward to seeing 
some new faces!!!  

This is one of the events where no RSVP is 
necessary -- JUST SHOW UP !! 

June 7th  Sunday, June 25th  
4 pm Movie  

Matinee  
Located in the clubhouse  
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IMPORTANT INFO 

Please Remember: Please Remember: Please Remember:    
ARC approval is required for any ARC approval is required for any ARC approval is required for any    

exterior modification. Forms are in the office or on CocoWoodLakes.comexterior modification. Forms are in the office or on CocoWoodLakes.comexterior modification. Forms are in the office or on CocoWoodLakes.com   

The 2023 Atlantic hurricane season doesn't officially begin 

until June 1, but the National Hurricane Center began 

issuing daily tropical weather outlooks on May 15. 

The 2023 season actually got off to an early start 

with the formation of a subtropical storm in mid-January. The short-lived 

storm did not affect land. 

Rules and Regulation Reminders 
Section 4: Visual Nuisances     
All lots and houses shall be kept in good condition, repair, and appearance by the homeowner or his or her 
tenants. Peeling, flaking and chipped paint shall be eliminated and surfaces repainted. Sidewalks, 
driveways, exterior stucco walls, and any service walks including the location of the air conditioner 
compressor shall be maintained free of mold, mildew, and well water stains.  

Although the sidewalks and driveways from the sidewalk to the street are owned by Palm Beach County, 
the responsibility to maintain these areas is the homeowner's per Palm Beach County regulations. 

Seasonal lighting should be hung only for that period and must be removed immediately after the holiday 
has occurred. Seasonal is defined as the period beginning the day after Thanksgiving and ending January 
2nd. All seasonal lighting/decorations should be removed not later than January 10th .  

Section 5: Landscape Maintenance and Watering  
You are responsible for your own landscape maintenance which includes grass cutting and hedge and tree 
trimming. Trees and hedges must be trimmed so they do not obstruct sidewalks or street lighting. Trees 
and hedges should not cascade over the common area or encroach on the Palm Beach County right of way. 
Perimeter hedges (landscape buffer) along El Clair Ranch Road, Jog Road and S. Oriole Blvd. shall not 
exceed eight feet in height.  

Please refer to the Coco Wood Lakes Architectural Guidelines and Standards section on Landscaping and 
Ground Maintenance, items k) and l) for correct hedge height, placement and trimming (pages 9-10).  

All lawns shall be maintained to a height not to exceed six (6) inches in length. Although the swales 
between the sidewalk and street are owned by the County, the homeowner is responsible for maintaining 
the area per Palm Beach County regulations. No mowing is to be done on any Sunday prior to 11 am so as 
to provide at least one day per week for peaceable enjoyment. It is the owner’s responsibility to notify 
their landscaper.  

Section 14: Lighting and House Numbers  
A dusk-to-dawn or other night light is suggested for the front and the back of each house. This 
recommendation is from the Palm Beach County Sheriff's Department as a crime deterrent.  

Your house number shall be displayed on your house and on your mailbox. It should be clearly visible from 
the street. This is important for first responders to be able to locate your house in the event of an 
emergency. 



PAGE  7  

Aaron and Svetlana Kogan 

Brian Thomas 

Jules Altidor  
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Maximo and Aktagracia  
Morales 

Stephen and Kimberly  
Feinberg 

Serge and Jean Babayev 

Proposed Amendments  - Capital Contributions 
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https://cocowoodlakes.com/census.pdf  
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Coco Wood Lakes HOA does not endorse or recommend any  
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Coco Wood Lakes HOA does not endorse or recommend any  



Coco Wood Lakes Assoc., Inc. is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom meeting. 
 

Topic: Coco Wood Lakes Assoc., Inc.'s Zoom Meeting—Town Hall 
Time: Jun 6, 2023 07:00 PM Eastern Time (US and Canada) 

 
Join Zoom Meeting 

https://cocowoodlakes.com/zoom 
 

Meeting ID: 930 874 3960 
Passcode: 676282 




